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August 10, 2018

Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager
Local Union No. 1245

International Brottierhood of

Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO
P. O. Box 2547

Vacaville, CA 95696

Dear Mr. Dalzell:

The Company and Union have discussed the Company's interest in exploring utilization of IBEW represented
classifications who work with Compressed Natural Gas/Liquefied Natural Gas (CNG/LNG) to address a possible
new revenue stream. As a result, the Company proposes a pilot program as described below that will remain in
place from August 1, 2018 through August 1, 2019.

During the period of the pilot, LNG/CNG crew members will perform their normal work type and tasks but will do
so on privately owned lines/equipment or for customers not normally serviced by PG&E. This work will be
performed within the PG&E service territory. This pilot shall not cause work performed on privately owned
lines/equipment or for customers not normally serviced to become the jurisdiction of IBEW Local 1245. Only
explicit agreement following this pilot will change the jurisdiction.

This proposal has been discussed with Senior Assistant Business Manager Anthony Brown

If you agree, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter to the
Company.

Very truly yours,

PACIFIC GAS & ELECTRIC COMPANY

Matt

Diredt^ of Labor Relations and Operations

The Union is in accord with the foregoing and agrees thereto as of the date hereof.

LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL
BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO

C Au 0- I 2018
Tom DaifejJ.
Business f^nager


